
Notice of Proposed Increase in Pretreatment Surcharge Fees Provided by the 

South Valley Water Reclamation Facility 

The Board of Directors of the South Valley Water Reclamation Facility (SVWRF) 

will hold a public hearing at 6:00 p.m. on Wednesday, November 16, 2016, at the 

SVWRF Administrative Office at 7495 South 1300 West, in West Jordan, Utah 

84084, to consider a proposed increase in surcharge fees, a lowering of the 

surcharge trigger points, expanding their Food Service Establishment monitoring 

program, and charging non-sufficient funds (NSF) fees for returned checks within 

the area located in Salt Lake County, Utah. Increased fees are proposed for the 

below designated categories as follows: 

PROPOSED FEE INCREASE REGARDING PRETREATMENT 

DEPARTMENT USER SURCHARGE FEE SCHEDULE: 

The Commercial/Industrial Surcharge Fee for Biological Oxygen Demand (BOD) 

will be $0.19 for each pound discharged above a concentration of 200 mg/l. 

The Commercial/Industrial Surcharge Fee for Total Suspended Solids (TSS) will 

be $0.15 for each pound discharged above a concentration of 230 mg/l. 

The Commercial/Industrial Surcharge Fee for Total Organic Oils & Grease (Total 

O&G) will be $0.26 for each pound discharged above a concentration of 100 mg/l. 

If approved the new surcharge fee schedule will go into effect on July 1, 2017. 

PROPOSED FEE AND EXPANSION OF FLAT RATE PROGRAM TO 

INCLUDE ALL FOOD SERVICE ESTABLISHMENTS 

SVWRF is proposing to expand their Food Service Establishment monitoring 

program to all Food Service Establishments this would include sandwich shops, ice 

cream/frozen yogurt establishments, bakeries, all commercial kitchens. 

PROPOSED FEE ON CHECKS RETURNED FOR NON-SUFFICIENT 

FUNDS  

Non-sufficient Funds Fee for returned checks $25.00 per occurrence. 

Except as increased by the Board, all existing fees shall remain the same. 



All interested persons appearing will be heard. After considering public comment 

SVWRF may execute the modifications, revise it, or abandon it. In compliance 

with the Americans with Disabilities Act, persons needing communicative aids and 

services for the meeting should call SVWRF at (801) 566-7711 giving at least 72 

hours advance notice of their needs. 


